LCYO Board Meeting Minutes – April 2013
Attendees:
Christopher Cuiarella, Jeff Wenger, Vince Tully, Mike Bohnert, Tony Caruso, Michael Hillerman, Michele Nutter, Tom Copeland, Bruce Wachholtz, John Helsing, Mike Pacino,


Tom Rhee, Amy Maikkula, Jacque Randolph

1.  Vistors
 - Brad and Beth Thorp

· Mitchell Thorp Foundation presented a $500 check toward a ‘scholarship’ fund, intended for kids who want to play but can’t afford the fees.  
· He also spoke about the Mitchell Thorpe awards, and wants to make sure everyone is aware of the awards and can nominate players, including parents.  Deadline for nominations is May 21.  
· Tom R. will make sure everyone gets the information.

2. March Minutes
(m/s/p)

3. Finance Update – Mike B

· Cash on hand is about 97k, so we are in very good shape.   
· The biggest remaining expense is umpires.  
· 2011 tax returns completed and signed on 4/8.  

4. Champions Update – Tom C.
· The Champions Division has been very successful;  there are tons of volunteers, and lots of positive feedback.  
· There was a suggestion that we try to get some media coverage, Amy to work trying to get some media out to the games.  
· Softball is holding a spot open on May 4th (Championship Saturday) for them, as they were short games during the season.

5. Softball Update – Tom C.

· Softball is going well, but they are experiencing some challenges with the inter league teams due to parents/spectators giving the Jr. Umpires a hard time.  
· Entries for All Stars have been sent

·  Playoffs start on April 20
6. Baseball Update – Tom R.
· Baseball is at the midpoint of the schedule this week.  
· Have had a few hiccups, mostly with the Umpires.  
· All Star uniforms were ordered this week, 
· Directors need to estimate the number of All Star teams by Friday.  
· All Star Nominations are due April 21.  
· Discussion about the players who are also on travel teams, as they may have conflicts that will prevent them from playing in all of the games, especially if the teams progress past the first couple of rounds.

7. End of Year Player Awards/Sponsor Plaques – Vince

· Decisions about what type of award (t shirts/medals/trophies) should be given out so that they can be ordered soon.  
· The consensus was that the younger kids would prefer trophies or medals, and older kids would probably rather have t-shirts.   
· Once the decisions are made, Vince will coordinate the orders with San Dieguito Trophies.  
· Tom R. will email Vince with the list of teams and the award choices this week. 
·  If t-shirts are chosen he will have Lucy work on those.  
· For Sponsor plaques, someone needs to coordinate with the team moms because a team picture will need to be provided.  

8. All Star Planning 

· Tom R. suggested that this should be discussed in the next Division Directors Meeting.

9. Field Status – Tony C.

· Tony met with Scott Fence regarding AOM and AOE dugout fences and other maintenance issues.  
· LCM needs an extension so that the bleachers can be moved.  
· He also met with the maintenance people regarding irrigation.  
· Tony would like a designate for each field who can take care of some of the small things that come up from time to time.  
· Having problems with bases at Pointsettia, they are loose and will need to be replaced.  
· Also missing a lot of equipment from the sheds, 
· Topic of re-keying the locks after the season was brought up again.
